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LOCOMOTIVE “YONAH”

Originally owned by the Virginia and Truckee, #16 was built in 1873 by Danforth as its Builder’s #885. It was a 4-6-0 woodburner having 17” x 22” cylinders and 49” drivers. At first named the “Wm. Sharon,” its name was soon changed to “Ophir.” In August 1881 it and three others were sold to the Oregon Railway & Navigation Company. Renumbered 40, it was renumbered twice more in the 1890s, first as Union Pacific #1381 and later as OR&N #18. The former V&T #16 became #3 on Oregon & South Eastern, then Oregon, Pacific & Eastern, than Chambers Lumber Company, before being sold in 1926 to Buster Keaton.

PASSENGER CARS
The twelve passenger cars used in the film were rebuilt from Pacific Electric 200-series trolley cars. These were PE’s own Huntington Standard type of California car, of which Los Angeles Railway owned as many as 747. Henry Huntington, who originally owned both PE and LARY, had adopted the design as his standard city car.  These cars became known to movie viewers worldwide, as they were used in many films of the era.

The Huntington Standard car had a closed center section with inward-facing benches, and two open-end sections with wooden reversible cross-seats. The signature five-window end had curved glass panes in the corners. An excellent preserved example of this type of car can be seen (and ridden) at the Orange Empire Railway Museum in Perris, California.

As built, the cars were 39’ long, 9’ wide, 11’ high and weighed about 45,000 pounds. They were equipped with 2 50-horsepower motors and K-11 control and had either Westinghouse or Christiansen straight-air brakes. The cars originally seated 44; after being converted to pay-as-you-enter configuration, the seating capacity was reduced to 40.

The 200 class was gone by 1933, being supplanted by the steel “Hollywood” class car. LARY, however, continued to operate some of its Standards until 1952 — fifty years of service!

Ira Swett wrote: 

Quite a few 200s were sold to motion picture studios and appeared on the silver screens of the world, usually meeting horrendous fates at the climax of the drama. Those cars sold in 1926 to Buster Keaton, for instance, were completely rebuilt for his film The General, and their rotting hulks were to be seen for years afterwards in the beautiful Oregon setting.

Individual car histories

1911 PE No.
Original  Builder
Original Year
Owner
No.
Originally Operated


214
St. Louis
1909
PE Land
926
Riverside


224
St. Louis
1909
PE Land
936
San Bernardino


235
PE
1905
LA Inter-Urban
861
Pasadena


240
PE
1905
LA Inter-Urban
866
Pasadena


242
PE
1905
LA Inter-Urban
868
Pasadena


247
PE
1905
LA Inter-Urban
873
Pasadena


255
PE
1906
LA Inter-Urban
881
Los Angeles


267
PE
1908
LA Inter-Urban
903
Los Angeles


283
St. Louis
1902
PE
153
Los Angeles


285
St. Louis
1902
PE
155
Los Angeles


286
St. Louis
1902
PE
156
Los Angeles


288
St. Louis
1902
PE
154
Los Angeles
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